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Press Statement
Heather Nauert

Department Spokesperson

Washington, DC
November 23, 2018

The United States condemns in the strongest terms today’s terrorist attacks
in Orakzai and Karachi, Pakistan, which killed over 30 people and injured
dozens more. We send our deepest condolences to the victims’ families and
wish for the speedy recovery of those injured. We also commend the Pakistani
security forces’ quick and brave response to the attack on the Chinese
Consulate in Karachi that prevented further loss of life. The United States
stands with the Pakistani people in the face of these terrorist acts, and
will continue to seek opportunities to cooperate with the Pakistani
government to combat these threats in the region.
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Secretary of State

Washington, DC
November 23, 2018

Violence against women is a global issue that affects millions of people
annually. Every woman and girl deserves a life free from violence. The
United States is committed to advancing gender equality and preventing and
responding to all forms of violence against women and girls, from domestic
and sexual violence to forced marriage and so-called honor killings.

Eliminating violence against women and girls requires all of us—governments,
the private sector, civil society, and faith-based organizations—to take
action. To help bring attention to this global challenge, the United States
is proud to observe the International Day for the Elimination of Violence
Against Women on November 25 and the accompanying 16 Days of Activism Against
Gender-Based Violence.

The United States is proud to take action on “Ending Gender-Based Violence in
the World of Work,” this year’s theme for the 16 Days of Activism. Societies
that empower women to participate fully in civic and economic life are more
prosperous and peaceful. Ending violence within and beyond the workplace can
ensure women unlock their potential as leaders, entrepreneurs, and
innovators. The United States is committed to bringing workforce development
and skills training to women and girls, advancing women’s entrepreneurship
and expanding access to capital, and eliminating gender discrimination in the
workplace.
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Southern Border and Working With
Mexico to Address Caravans and the
Safety of Those Transiting Mexico

Press Statement
Michael R. Pompeo

Secretary of State

Washington, DC
November 22, 2018

I have been in close contact with Mexican Foreign Secretary Videgaray and it
has been one week since Secretary Nielsen and I had a constructive meeting
with Mexican Foreign Secretary-designate Marcelo Ebrard to discuss the
migrant caravans. We have affirmed our shared commitment to addressing the
current challenge. The caravans will not be permitted to enter the United
States. There are real dangers to the safety and human rights of migrants
from those who would prey on them.

I look forward to working with the incoming Mexican government on all aspects
of our relationship, including exploring opportunities to spur job creation
in the region, including in Southern Mexico, to benefit the government and
people of Mexico.
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Yemen

Press Statement
Heather Nauert

Department Spokesperson

Washington, DC
November 21, 2018

The United States reiterates its call for all parties to support UN Special
Envoy for Yemen Martin Griffiths by immediately ceasing hostilities and
engaging in direct talks aimed at ending the conflict.

We welcome the UN Special Envoy’s statement that the Houthis and the Republic
of Yemen Government are committed to attending the consultations in Sweden,
and we call on the parties to follow through on that commitment. All parties
must not delay talks any longer, or insist on travel or transport conditions
that call into question good faith intentions to look for a solution or to
make necessary concessions. The time for direct talks and building mutual
confidence is now.

We encourage all combatants to abide by their statements declaring a
commitment to cease hostilities and call on those parties to not use any
period of truce to reinforce military positions, implant mines, or in any way
escalate the conflict.

The United States welcomes the Saudi-led Coalition’s November 20 announcement
of a $500 million contribution to address the food security crisis. In
addition to this, Hudaydah port must be turned over to a neutral party to
accelerate the distribution of aid to address the acute humanitarian crisis,
and to prevent the port from being used to smuggle weapons and contraband
into the country or to finance the Houthi militia.

It is time to end this conflict, replace conflict with compromise, and allow
the Yemeni people to heal through peace and reconstruction.
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Press Releases: Sanctions Announcement
on Iran

Media Note
Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC
November 20, 2018

The United States today sanctioned an international network by which the
Iranian regime and Russia are providing millions of barrels of oil to the
Assad regime in exchange for the movement of hundreds of millions of dollars
to the Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps-Qods Force, and for onward transfer
to terrorist organizations such as Hamas and Hizballah.

The sanctions levied today directly target the Iranian regime’s exploitation
of the international financial system to hide revenue streams it uses to fund
terrorist activity, provide support for sectarian militias responsible for
abuses against civilian populations, and destabilize the region. The Iranian
regime, Iranian-commanded forces inside Syria, and the proxy terrorist groups
it supports such as those targeted today, continue to foment instability to
extend their malign influence. These actions by the Iranian and Assad regimes
undermine the legitimate processes to resolve the conflict in Syria.

Today’s sanctions, in conjunction with economic, diplomatic, and other
strategic initiatives, are part of the U.S. government’s long-term maximum
pressure campaign to counter the Iranian regime’s influence and destabilizing
regional activities, to deny it the funds it uses to bankroll terrorist and
militant proxies, and to secure the removal of all Iranian forces from Syria.

They are also part of the United States’ effort to bring to bear on the
Syrian regime the pressure necessary to help bring about a political
resolution of the Syrian conflict. Disrupting the illicit network that we
have designated today is a crucial element of a broader effort to disrupt the
material ties between the Assad regime and its IRGC patrons. This effort will
continue in the months to come.

We are committed to imposing a financial toll on the Iranian regime, Russia,
and others who prop up the Assad regime and enable its abuses, as well as to
disrupt the Iranian regime’s funding of terrorist organizations. The United
States will use every available tool to combat the Iranian regime’s
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destabilizing and destructive influence in Syria and throughout the region.
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